
 

 

 

 

 

 

Wyoming currently has reported cases of COVID-19. While the number of lab-confirmed cases 

of COVID-19 remains low in Wyoming, findings from our contact tracing investigations indicate 

community spread. The number of COVID-19 cases in Wyoming is likely to grow in the days 

ahead.  

Testing options for SARS-COV-2 are now available at Labcorp, Quest, ARUP and BioReference 

Laboratories, and other reference laboratories. Wyoming Public Health Laboratory (WPHL) will 

test samples from patients who do not meet the priority criteria (see below), but turnaround 

times cannot be guaranteed, WPHL will not test samples for asymptomatic patients. Contact 

your provider for more information. 

All outpatients who are tested for COVID-19 are required to self isolate in their homes until 

negative test results are obtained. Self isolation entails isolating yourself in a private residence 

until at least three days (72 hours) have passed since recovery. Recovery is defined as no fever 

without the use of fever-reducing medication and improvements in respiratory symptoms. In 

total at least 7 days must have passed from the first symptoms to recovery. 

Persons staying at home because of confirmed or possible COVID-19 infection should not 

attend work or school and should avoid public settings and other situations that may permit 

close contact with others. This guidance applies to any person, regardless of whether they have 

received a laboratory confirmed COVID-19 diagnosis including health care workers.  

For questions regarding COVID-19 dial 211 or email Wyoming Department of Health at 

wdh.covid19@wyo.gov. Up to date information can be found at www.cdc.gov & 

www.health.wyo.gov. 



 

 

 

 


